MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 11th July  2014 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman),Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. P. Smith
In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk)
Public Participation
Cllr. P. Smith warned that the district was once again being harassed by scrap collectors and advised residents to make sure that all garden equipment etc was securely locked away as the collectors very often walked around sites looking for scrap.  Any suspicious events should be reported to the police.
He had recently attended a meeting where it was suggested that all trees that were suggested for felling should be inspected by a qualified specialist.
He also reported that a scheme was being introduced whereby certain plots of land could be protected from future development.   Zoe Sewter (field protection) should be contacted.   Cllr. Hill will follow up
Cllr. P. Smith enquired as to whether the site hut on the ground alongside the cedars had been removed - It hadn’t – he will follow up.

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/7
Apologies for absence.
Received from Cllr. L. Chilton, Cllr. M. Stanton, Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. J. Shorthouse
2/7
Variation in order of business
Item 12 brought forward to item 4
3/7
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared.
4/7
Planning Applications and decisions

Previous applications:-

22 Main Street, Garden room at rear of house- still pending
24 Blacksmiths Lane – Extension to front - approved
A letter had been received regarding the proposed development adjoining the Dalebrook Estate.
A public exhibition has been arranged at Winshill by Agents for Barratt North Midlands Ltd, on Friday 18th July prior to submission of an application to SDDC later this year.  Cllr. P. Smith confirmed that planning at SDDC were not in favour of the proposal. Clerk to write to the developers stating the objections of the Parish Council with a copy to Winshill Parish Council.  Cllr. Hill confirmed that he will liaise with Winshill Parish Council.
5/7
Minutes of the previous meeting.
These were circulated, read and approved with a minor amendment as a true record. – Proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. G. Plowman.
6/7
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/7
Outstanding Matters

Cllr. Hill had re-checked the existing risk register.  The Christmas Market and Sports Day will be added.

The hedge by “The Forge” appeared to have been trimmed back but Cllr. Hill will continue to monitor the situation.  Cllr. J. Shorthouse was to pass on the details of our fencing contractor in case they wanted to ask for a quotation for the renewal of their bowling green fencing
8/7
Clerks report
Following approval from the councilors grass cutting around the play equipment on the Recreation Ground was authorized for £50.  It was proposed by Cllr. Hill and seconded by Cllr. D. Smith that the Clerk had future authority to organize future grass cutting probably on a monthly basis during the growing season. The dates for the Playmobile and the Climbing Frame had been advertised in the village and the local schools advised.
The final lime tree on the right hand side going towards the church on Church Lane had now been checked by Martin Buchan  (tree expert at SDDC) who confirmed that it was dying. It is not in danger of falling but some of the branches are rotten and are dangerous.  He advised that all of the avenue of lime trees are protected and Derbyshire County  Council would require an application to fell and would require another tree planted in its place.  It was proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. G. Plowman that the clerk continue to enquire as to who owns the trees and to obtain quotation for felling, removing the root and planting a replacement.

Following a request to SDDC the grass verges within the village had been cut.  The grass verge on the Repton Road is out of the 30mph limit and is only cut twice per year. 
The external Auditors had raised the question of assets owned by the Parish Council.   These are listed in an asset book which had not been amended since Jan 2004.  They included garden equipment £1273, three grit bins £800, and street signs £1682.    Proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and Seconded by Cllr. F. Fill that the garden equipment which had long since become obsolete should be written off.
9/7
Chairmans report.

Cllr. Hill suggested that a regular check of the village should be made to keep standards high and avoid any unsightly items.  The next safer Neighbourhood Meeting will be held on 2nd September – he will be attending.   No further information had been received regarding the collapsed wall on Newton Lane – The Clerk will make enquiries.   Cllr Hill expressed concern with the proposal for the new East Midlands Intermodel Park at Toyota Island.  The construction will create a massive increase in heavy road  traffic in the area and when completed will employ 7000 workers which will substantially increase road traffic on roads which are already struggling at busy times.
.e is on he 10/7
Parish Councilors reports.

Nothing to report

11/7
Recreation Field
A quotation has been received for a water supply connection in the amount of £1231.40 including vat.  This will provide a stand pipe and will considerably help with the preparation of the ground for cricket matches etc. Cost of the pipe installation is to be obtained.
12/7
Possible Housing Development Close to Dalebrook

See item 4/7
13/7
Play Equipment.

Approval had now been received for a grant of £8733 towards the cost of play equipment – the final items of paperwork are now being completed.

14/7     Parish Councillors


The council remains two parish councillors short and is looking for interested persons to come forward.


It remains important that all the remaining Parish Councillors make every effort to attend every meeting or advise the clerk as early as possible if they will be absent.  It was proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. G. Plowman that we maintain the existing situation for the remainder of the parish council year.

15/7
Village Web Site


The village web site is continuing to be enhanced making it more user friendly with names and contact details of local organizations and events.
16/7
Correspondance


A complaint had been received regarding the plot of land on Church Lane which had become seriously overgrown and contained a dead tree which could pose a threat to the adjoining school if it fell.  It was decided that in the first instance the clerk should write to the owner.

17/7
Finance.

Cheques had been received from SDDC - £2200 (2nd installment of the precept) and £50 being a contribution from the recent Willington Raft Race.

The bank account stands at £13,182.18 with a further £6000 being held on deposit with SDDC. Includes

£1414 ringfenced (cricket match-£125,Village Hall new years parties-£553 and £736-xmas market.

£10,000 also ring fenced for future Recreation Field expenditure and a further £5000 towards any potential expenditure at the village hall.

Cheques requiring payment 

R. Parker

Fees


£129.09







M. Bennett

Grass cutting

£50

Payment approved
To consider requests for funding under s 137 – none - received
18/7
Date and time of next meeting
 Parish Council meeting will be held on Friday September 12th at 7.45pm at the Newton Solney Village Hall .  Preceded at 7.30 to allow the inspection of any new planning applications.

PART 2 – EXEMPT ITEMS - none
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30pm
